

## **Loreto Secondary School**

Bray, Co. Wicklow. Telephone 01 2867481 Fax 01 2867481 info@loretobray.com www.loretobray.com

\_\_\_\_\_

2<sup>nd</sup> June 2020

Dear 3<sup>rd</sup> Year & 6<sup>th</sup> Year Parent/Guardian

Please see the notice below from the State Examinations Commission regarding the refund of exam fees. Please note any correspondence in relation to fees should be directed to the State Examinations email address as indicated.

Yours sincerely

Emma Raughter

Principal

## 2/6/2020

Re: The announcements made by the Minister for Education and Skills, Mr. Joe Mc Hugh T.D., on Friday 10th April and Friday 8th May regarding the postponement and the revised arrangements of the Junior Cycle and Leaving Certificate examinations.

As a result of these decision the State Examinations Commission (SEC) is refunding all candidates who have paid their examination fee for 2020.

Refunds were processed on May 26th for all candidates that paid the examination fee online. Refunds will go back to the card/account which was used to pay the fee. The process can take up to 7 days to process.

If candidates have not received the refund by June 10th, they should email us at fees@examinations.ie with their exam number.

Thank you for your continued co-operation and support in this regard, it is very much appreciated.

Fees Section
State Examinations Commission